
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

November 1, 2024 
 
 
Ms. Nancy Dippell 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Ms. Dippell: 
 
The tariff sheet listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or the Company) 
was filed as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity, on February 5, 2021: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 10th Revised Sheet No. 163.1 9th Revised Sheet No. 163.1 
 
This tariff sheet is being issued November 1, 2024 to become effective on and after December 1, 2024.   
 
The purpose of the proposed tariff revision is to extend the Voluntary Green/Pure Power pilot program through 
June 30, 2026.  This timing is consistent with the Stipulation and Agreement in File No. ER-2019-0335 which 
contemplates Pure Power continuing to be available until customers have been given an opportunity to convert 
to service under the Company's Community Solar rider.  The New Florence solar facility, for which the 
Commission recently granted a CCN in EA-2024-0212, will support Community Solar and is expected to be 
placed in service sometime during the first half of 2026.     
 
The extension of Pure Power was discussed with Missouri Public Service Commission Staff and the Office of 
Public Counsel prior to filing.  
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Jennifer S. Moore 
 
Jennifer S. Moore 
Counsel, Ameren Missouri 
 


